
Klamath County Public Health 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
CONTACT: Valeree Lane, vlane@klamathcounty.org, 541.882.8846 
June 30, 2020 

 
New COVID-19 cases to be announced Monday-Friday  
KLAMATH FALLS, Ore. – Klamath County Public Health (KCPH) officials announced today that new 
COVID-19 cases will no longer be announced over weekends. 
 
“Reliable estimates, based on the behavior of other viruses, suggest that COVID-19 will be part of our 
lives for at least another 18 months to two years,” said KCPH Director Jennifer Little. “We often 
announce local cases before Oregon Health Authority. Moving to a schedule of announcements during 
the work week builds a sustainable framework going forward.” 
 
Oregon Health Authority will continue to announce weekend cases, which will be announced by KCPH 
on Mondays. Weekend information from the Authority can be found at 
https://www.oregon.gov/oha/erd/pages/covid-19-news.aspx. 
 
Little stressed that the requirement for contact tracing to occur within 24 hours will still be met, even if 
the case begins on a weekend. Contact tracing is when public health representatives reach out to people 
who have been exposed to COVID-19. These representatives are called contact tracers. To help slow the 
spread of the virus, they provide guidance and support to people who have been exposed. 
 
In Oregon, local public health uses contact tracing to prevent the spread of many types of diseases, like 
measles. Contact tracers help you stay healthy and slow the spread of COVID-19 by: 
 

• Talking with you about how to prevent the spread of the virus, including staying home or at a 
location provided by public health until the danger has passed. This is known as “quarantining.” 

• Providing health information on how to care for yourself and others if you start having 
symptoms. 

• Sharing resources available in your community that can support you while you quarantine. 

Weekend announcements will stop as of the three-day Independence Day holiday. Links for state, 
national and international updates can be found at the KCPH website 
http://publichealth.klamathcounty.org/coronavirus.  
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